
     FALL 2018 ASSEMBLY GROUP RECORDS REPORT 
 
Greetings 
This is my first report as your Group Records Chair.  I am honored by your willingness to let me 
serve in this capacity.  I can’t thank Pat A, our P58 Technology Chair and Roger, our 
Technology Chair P55 and Original Group Records Chair, for ALL the work they did setting up 
and streamlining our system for Group Records.  Additionally, this is the 1st year that WSO is 
doing On-line management of Group Records, adding a new dynamic they had to include in the 
transition from P55-58.  This has been not only a learning curve on spreadsheets, google docs, 
google functions, how to do on-line meetings and the demographics of our area to say the least. 
I’m always surprised when I know what district a meeting is in by the city name.  
 
I am updating and verifying WSO site for Area 9.  
It would make things flow easier if 

When you send in the changes the actual changes are clearly identified 
WSO will NOT accept a GR or CMA change that does not have a full name and zip code 
If you have special instructions for the meeting please include 
If you don’t have the actual meeting name or correct group # it will delay the submitted 

changes 
 
Thank you to ALL the district Group Records People - you are awesome.  You can always call 
or text me if needed.  
 
To the GEMs who help with Registration a Whole Hearted Thank-You and HUGS 
 
Yours in Service 
Sue 
 
 


